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August 16-22, 1975

SPECIAL NOTE:

All library items must be returned or renewed by August 22. Library staff will
begin renewing items for Fall Quarter on August 18th (Monday). Media Loan equipment
is due on August 22.

Not much activity listed on campus for next week; in fact, just the one following item:

FRIDAY, AUGUST 22

Friday Night Film Series: "The Adventures of Robinson Crusoe," 7:00 and 9:30 p.m.,
Lecture Hall One. Admission...50c...
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PART-TIME STUDIES EXPANDED

newsletter
August 15, 1975

Expansion of part-time study opportunities for persons from communities within
commuting distance of Evergreen has been announced by Academic Dean Lynn Patterson.
Openings in at least 30 of the college's academic programs—including 16 Modular Courses,
seven team-taught Coordinated Studies Programs and seven Group Contracted Studies—will
be available to part-time students, starting with Fall Quarter, 1975, which begins
September 29. Several of the programs feature business and management studies, while
others offer instruction in writing, reading, linguistics, mathematics, science, and such
general study areas as political science, sociology, history, anthropology, and arts.
"These programs are open to degree-seeking persons who may not be able to attend college
classes on a full-time basis or to those who just wish to undertake college-level academic
work even though not necessarily pursuing a bachelor's degree at this time," Patterson said.
In an attempt to make Evergreen's programs more accessible to community residents, college
officials have scheduled many of the academic offerings for evening hours, have begun
arranging child care facilities both on and off campus for single parents, are investigating
the possibility of offering some of the programs off campus, and have launched plans for
a special part-time student registration period. A part-time studies catalog, listing
available programs and offering prospective students information on academic advising,
counseling, and pursuit of degrees, will be printed and available for distribution in
early September throughout Evergreen's service area.

PARKING FEES REINSTATED

Students, staff, faculty, and campus visitors—with a few limited exceptions—will
have to pay for the privilege of parking at Evergreen, starting in Fall Quarter, following
an August 7 action by the Board of Trustees. Trustees voted to reinstate parking charges—
which had been removed in March, 1973—and assess fees of $25, $10 and $5, respectively,
for annual, quarterly and monthly permits, to be issued in the form of decals. Daily
tickets, costing 25 cents, will be issued from the campus parking booth. Exceptions
include students residing in college-owned housing, who may secure free permits for parking
in "F" Lot; contractor and construction employees who work on campus projects and park in
specially-designated areas; campus visitors who receive free permits in advance from
college officials; vendors conducting business with the college who secure free permits
from the Purchasing Office; and various governmental personnel on official business in
vehicles with tax-exempt licenses. Limited parking for handicapped persons also will be
available. In addition, staff members and students who participate in car pools may
purchase a single transferable permit, subject to the following: "Each vehicle owner within
the pool shall complete a 'parking permit application' and submit it to the cashier, but
only one vehicle displaying the car pool decal may park on campus on a given day unless a
daily permit is purchased." Parking permits may be purchased from the College Cashier.
Payment through payroll deduction will be available to college employees. Violators of
the parking regulations will be subject to vehicle impoundment procedures as specified in
rules adopted by the Trustees. Persons with questions about the parking program should
telephone the Security Office.



"GREAT WALL" TO FALL IN FALL

The "Great Wall," which has separated Evergreen student boarders from other diners in
the College Activities Building cafeteria, will be removed prior to the start of Fall
Quarter. That's the result of a new food service plan outlined by Director of Auxiliary
Services John Moss to the college's Board of Trustees August 7. The new board plan doesn't
include lunches this year, just breakfast and dinner on five-day or seven-day arrangements,
according to student preference. Student Boarders who want lunch can purchase a luncheon
meal ticket—valued at $100 but reduced in price for those buying in volume—for $75; the
same ticket will be available to others for $85. All other lunch sales will be handled on
a cash basis, as now. With this plan in effect, there's no need to set aside special spaces
for boarders and the "wall" will fall.

Meanwhile, the Trustees approved a new contract, running from July, 1975 to July, 1978,
with SAGA, which has provided campus food services since 1972. The contract is similar to
the one it replaced but does contain an Affirmative action provision and plan and a new
set of financial arrangements for the college. Under the new contract, Evergreen will
receive four per cent of all gross sales on the first $220,000 of business, plus 50 per
cent of any net revenue over $27,000. The previous contract, while providing the college
income from food services, contained no profit-sharing clause.

In another Auxiliary Services item, Moss and Housing Director Ken Jacob outlined to
the Board a plan they hope will help boost student occupancy in the campus Residence Halls.
A key phase of the plan—proposed after Jacob and his staff conducted an extensive survey
of student views toward housing—involves a "Unit Lease." Students selecting this option
could either rent a bed in a unit and have roommates assigned to the unit—as has been the
practice—or lease the complete unit, then select their own roommates to share the costs.
Students leasing entire units would get a 20 per cent rate reduction if they entered a
nine-month agreement and 29 per cent for a 12-month contract. The plan, Jacob explained,
is commonly used in private housing operations. Jacob also outlined two steps being taken
for the 1975-76 year, both in response to the student attitude survey. First, housing
officials will designate the top three floors of "A" Building and the top two floors of
"C" Building as "quiet areas," along with the five floors of "D" Building already so
labeled. Second, the size of the student managerial staff will be increased to help
maintain quiet and improve service in general.

FIRE CONTRACT REVISED; FACILITY EXPANSION SET

Evergreen's Board of Trustees has approved an expenditure of $10,000 to construct an
addition to the on-campus fire station which will include sleeping and bathroom facilities
for up to three female student firefighters. Action was taken in response to a request
from the McLane Fire District following addition of an Affirmative Action/Equal Oppor-
tunities section to the fire protection contract between Evergreen and the district. The
new contract states that the fire district will select personnel on an equal opportunity
basis and agrees to include at least one non-white and at least two females in the student
firefighter program for the Fall of 1976.

In other August 7 action, the Board of Trustees:
approved Evergreen's participation with Washington State University, the University

of Washington, and Eastern, Western and Central Washington State Colleges in the new
Archaeological Research Center, headquartered at WSU.

endorsed a Disappearing Task Force's recommendation of means by which future campus
master planning should be accomplished. The DTF, chaired by Faculty Member Richard
Cellarius, recommended formation of a Master Planning Team composed five-to-seven of staff,
faculty, and students to review existing planning documents, develop alternatives, and make
final recommendations to the Trustees. The DTF called for release time for staff and
faculty to complete the work. On the recommendation of Vice Presidents Dean Clabaugh and
Ed Kormondy, the Board okayed the report except for—because of financial exigencies—the
release time proposal. Clabaugh and Kormondy will appoint the planning team. "It will
enlarge upon the DTF's outline proposal, and make it more detailed and specific, including
a more accurate projection of costs and schedule," the vice presidents said. "When the
team has completed its work (which should also include inquiries into alternate sources of
funds for master planning), we will then look again at the projected personnel and other
costs and time schedule, and propose financing in the 1976-77 budget and/or through outside
sources of funds."

and, set forward until the September llth, 10 a.m. meeting} proposed modifications
to the Evergreen human rights document, including a set of procedures for the hiring of
exempt administrative staff.

LIBRARY GRANT RECEIVED

The U.S. Office of Education, Department of Health, Education and Welfare, has
awarded a $3,918 grant to Evergreen for acquisition of new materials. Malcolm Stilson,
Evergreen's Head of Library Acquisition Services, says the grant will be used for purchasing
materials both ethnic and environmental/ecological studies. Materials allowed for purchase
under the grant include books, periodicals, documents, magnetic tapes, phonograph records,
and audiovisual materials, Stilson said.




















